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In attendance:  Karen MacArthur, Laura Earle, Sharon Sweet, Judi Schatte, Michael Moats, Niko Koukos, Norma Rudmik, Lynn Spencer, Linda Parrish, Julie Derrick

Minutes form the Jan, 2012, Feb, 2012, and Fall, 2011 meetings were approved.  (Motion by Laura Earle and second by Nicko Koukos)

There was no treasurer’s report. 

There is an electronic membership form on the website.  HR is OK with this, but someone still needs to get the OK from payroll.  Michael reported that the UFF office in Tallahassee requires an actual written signature on the membership form.  It will have to be printed, signed, and mailed in. 

There is a possible grievance concerning an issue in the library. 

There was no report from the TPD, since the meeting was cancelled. 

Michael volunteered to check with UFF’s executive director concerning the establishment of a hardship/emergency fund.

Setting up a membership/grievance training was deferred until later. 

Julie has a logo and will talk to College Printing about a decal for the office window.  A limit of $200 was set for this purpose.  

The Curriculum Coordinator Committee consisted of 5 faculty members and 5 administrators.  Among their recommendations was the re-organization of the clusters.  

The UFF EC recommends that a job description for lab and clinic coordinators be written. 

The Academic Calendar Committee has finished their work for the coming academic year. 

Karen and Victoria reported on the Senate meeting.  Karen  also reported on attending the Local Labor Council and suggested that we become more involved with them.   Julie and Karen will be UFF-BCC’s delegates to the Space Coast Central Labor Council.  Karen will send e-mail addresses to them.  

The first bargaining session is scheduled for Thursday, March 22.  UFF’s team is Lynn Spencer, Laura Earle, Norma Rudmik, and Nick Koukos,. David Bradford is an aternate.  The administration’s team is Linda Miedima,     (???) Dietrich, Sandy Hanfield, and Darla Ferguson, with Phil Simpson as alternate. 

Lynn and Judi will send a list of bargaining issues. 

UFF officer elections will be held March 21 and 22.  Ballots will be counted in the office in Cocoa Thursday evening.   

Linda suggested that a nominating committee be put in place for future elections. 

Submitted by Linda Parrish, Secretary

